PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Parish Council Meeting held on 12th August 2010 in the Village Hall

Speeding

The meeting was attended by a representative from Wiltshire Police and the issue of speeding through the village was discussed, and the implication of the closure of the Camera Safety Unit. Response officers have recently visited the village on several occasions and will continue to do so moving forward. Community speedwatch will still be supported by the Police and the Parish Council will be applying to SWAB and the Highways Agency for use of SIDs (mobile speed indicator signs).

Parking in Witchell Way

It was noted that parking on the roadside outside Witchell Way continues to be an issue and the Parish Council will be addressing the matter to the Housing Association.

Minerals Consultation

The current Wiltshire Council Consultation on possible sand excavation sites was discussed at the meeting and the Parish Council will be actively investigating the connected issues that could affect the village. The Parish Council will be holding a public meeting on 13th September at the Village Hall to hear residents views.

Pond

It has come to the attention of the Parish Council that the pond rails have been pulled down and there are plastic cones in the pond. The Parish Clerk will address this matter to Wiltshire Council.

Wall in Dean Lane

The Parish Council will be approaching the Highways Authority to rectify loose bricks in the wall at Dean Lane that are becoming a concern.

New Community Building

The Parish Council discussed suggestions made by electors regarding further action to support the planning applications for the new community building and the current site of the village hall. The Parish Council will be doing everything possible to try and achieve a positive outcome when the applications are heard at the South Wiltshire Planning Committee meeting. This will possibly be in October. 

Street Lighting

The Parish Council discussed the possibility of switching off street lighting between the hours of 12am and 5am. It was decided that there are no street light in the village where this would be appropriate.

Refuse Collection

There has been a consultation by Wiltshire Council into the possibility of reducing the frequency of refuse collection. The Parish Council feels that this is not in the best interest of Whiteparish residents, especially those in Terrace housing, and will be responding accordingly.

Tidy Up Day

The Parish Council would like to thank all those who lent there support to the Tidy Up Day on the 14th August, despite the inclement weather.

The Parish Council especially wish to thank Chris Moore for the hard work he undertakes keeping the public areas of Whiteparish spick and span, particularly at the Memorial Ground and The Triangle. This was also noted by the Judges of the Best Kept Village Competition.

Next Meeting

There were no members of the public present at the meeting, however villagers are welcome to attend the next meeting that will be at 7.30pm on Thursday 30th September 2010, in the Village Hall. Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you are unable to attend and wish to raise any village matter.
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